
ORC RM20.280 
DCC LUC-2020-405  

Smooth Hill Landfill 
 

Minute 2 
 

1 

 

Otago Regional Council 
Dunedin City Council 

DIRECTIONS OF THE COMMISSIONERS 
 
[1] By way of a Memoranda dated 22 February 2022 counsel for the Applicant (Dunedin City 

Council) requested that the Section 42A Reports from the ORC and DCC (in their regulatory 
capacity) be available on or before 2pm on Wednesday 20 April 2022 instead of Friday 22 April 
2022. 

[2] Counsel has helpfully pointed out that due to the ANZAC Day public holiday on Monday 25 April 
the current timetable provides for release of the Section 42A Report only 14 working days before 
the commencement of the hearing. 

[3] We understand that the ORC and DCC (in their regulatory capacity) are agreeable to the new 
date suggested by counsel. 

[4] Accordingly, the request is granted. 

[5] Clause 4(b) of Minute 1 is hereby amended to read: 

 

Section 42A Reports1 from the ORC and DCC (in their regulatory capacity) will be 
available on or before Friday 22 2pm on Wednesday 20 April 2022, allowing the 
Applicant and submitters to have regard to their contents when preparing their 
evidence. It would be extremely helpful to the Commissioners if the Applicant and 
submitters could indicate in their evidence if they agree or disagree (with reasons) with 
the Section 42A Report authors’ recommendations. 

 

[6] All others dates set out in Minute 1 remain unaltered. 

 

 

 
 
Rob van Voorthuysen  
On behalf of the Commissioners 
22 February 2022 

 
1 A Section 42A Report includes a discussion of the application and the submissions. It recommends (with reasons) whether the consent 

applications should be granted or not.  That recommendation does not bind the Commissioners.  


